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Shellfish Committee Minutes of the Meeting 

DATE: July 19, 2017 
TIME: 7:35 P.M. to 8:35 P.M. 

LOCATION: Senior Center, 825 Falmouth Road, Hyannis 
 
 

Shellfish Committee Members present: Chairman: Stuart Rapp, William Shumway, Richard Haskell, Linda 
Romano, and Gerard Ganey 
 
Shellfish Committee Members absent: Robert Lancaster, Andre Sampou, Al Surprenant 
 
General Public present: Christopher Freeman, John Nawoichik, Mark Begley, Sean Riley of Coastal 
Engineering, Nathan Jones of Coastal Engineering, Pamela Neubert of AECOM, Ted Merrick 
 
Town Council Liaison not present: Phil Wallace 
 
Town Staff present:  Tom Marcotti, Amy Croteau, Chris Nappi, Terri McDonald 
 
Stuart Rapp chaired the July 19, 2017 meeting of the Shellfish Committee.  Stuart Rapp took a roll call of 
members present at the meeting.  Stuart Rapp read a notice at the beginning of the meeting: 
NOTICE OF RECORDING "Please note that tonight’s meeting is recorded and broadcast on Channel 18 and, in 
accordance with MGL Chapter 30A, s. 20, I must inquire whether anyone is taping this meeting and to please 
make their presence known.” 
 
1.) Meeting Minutes: 
 
 Minutes were not available.  
 
2.) Chairman’s Comments: 
  
Area around Cotuit Town Dock, Coordwood Landing and Little River Road beach.  There is a lot of beach 
erosion in these area.   
 
3.)  NR Propagation Report: 
 
Tom Marcotti reported that there is a new update on the Shellifsh Ratings in the Three Bay Areas that will be 
submitted to Conservation Commission. 
 
Liz Lewis reported on the upcoming Clamming Classes.  Three are scheduled in July and August open to all. July 
26, 2017; August 13, 2017, and August 16, 2017 all at Bridge Street. 
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Amy Croteau reported on Shellfish Licenses Sold to Date:   1985 Resident, 175 Non-Resident and 39 Seasonal 
licenses which is in line with what was sold last year. 
 
4.)  Old Business 

 
None. 
 

5.) New Business        
 
A.  Jan T. Barr, Trustee, Jan T. Barr 2010 Revocable Trust.  Construct and maintain path, boardwalk, 
ramp and float for the use of non-motorized craft in the Centerville River at 0 Long Beach Rd., Osterville 
as shown on Assessor’s Map 185 Parcel 047. 
 

Hearing has been heard, no vote taken. 
 
B.  Sarah Turano-Flores, Esq., Nutter McClennen & Fish LLP Elevated boardwalk, dock, ramp and float 
is proposed to be installed over saltmarsh located between coastal bank 30 Gardiner Lane and water’s 
edge of East Bay. Proposed structure would extend over two separate properties and would be shared by 
both owners. Existing boardwalk, dock, ramp and float at 110 East Bay Rd., would be removed. Project 
also includes 43,100 sf of restoration planting and invasive removal at 30 Gardiner Ln. and 110 East Bay 
Rd. Restoration entails saltmarsh enhancement mitigation using core marsh pillows, wetland mitigation, 
coastal bank mitigation and native woodland understory mitigation. Planting to include 250 native shrubs, 
14 trees and seeding.  Project locations are: 110 East Bay Rd., Osterville as shown on Assessor’s Map 
141 Parcel 123-001, and 30 Gardiner Ln., Osterville as shown on Assessor’s Map 141 Parcel 123-002. 
 

After much discussion.  The Shellfish Committee voted unanimously to approve a motion made by Linda 
Romano seconded by William Shumway to have Stuart Rapp submit a letter to the Conservation Commission to 
address the Shellfish Committee concerns about the use herbicide on this project and put a restriction on the use 
and the removal of vegetation due to the effect it will have on the habitat of the shellfish.   

 
C.  Jennifer R. & Edmund F. Murphy.  To replace existing 3 ft. wide pier with 4 ft. wide pier, rotate ell 4 
ft., reconfigure tie off piles and add ramp and float at 656 Sea View Avenue,  Osterville, MA as shown on 
Assessor’s Map 114 Parcel 15 002. 

 
The Shellfish Committee decided to not act on this application. 
 
6.) Matters not reasonable anticipated by the Chair. 
 
Annual Report is due. 
There is an open spot on the Board due to the passing of Ron Glance. 
 
The Shellfish Committee voted unanimously to approve a motion made by Linda Romano seconded by William 
Shumway to adjourn. 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
Terri McDonald, Administrative Assistant 


